WINTER 2017 Newsletter

St. John the Baptist Catholic School 256 722 0772

New priest appointed pastor of St. John the Baptist

Fr. Bryan Lowe has not wasted any time getting to know the students at St. John's Catholic School. In addition to engaging with students at weekly mass, Fr. Bryan has visited the k4 students and entertained questions, he read to the 4th grade students and he also shared with the 5th grade students about vocations.

A chemist by degree, Fr. Bryan found his calling while attending mass in his early professional days. He asked for a sign and was given a prayer for vocations in response. Although an introvert at heart, Fr. Bryan loves the kids and he is thankful to be in another parish community with a school.

Asked why Catholic education is important today, he said, "Religion is in everything you do. The connection to learn about God in everything educates the whole child."

To wind down, Fr. Bryan enjoys golf, model trains and cheering for his teams - Boston Red Sox and the University of Colorado Buffs.